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City of White Rock 
Hump Retaining Wall Stabilization 
Marine Drive, White Rock 
Contract No.: WR20 - 007  

ADDENDUM NO. 2 
 

This Addendum shall form part of the original Request for Proposal (RFP) documents for the above referenced 
project. The following supersedes and/or supplements the information contained in the original RFP documents. 
Proponents shall acknowledge this Addendum by setting out the number in the Submission Form (Appendix B). 

 
Submission Deadline 
The Submission Deadline is hereby extended to 17 April 2020. The Deadline for Questions and Deadline for 
Issuing Addenda have been extended to 9 April 2020 and 14 April 2020, respectively. Refer to the RFP for further 
details on the submission time and details. 
 
Questions and Answers 
The following questions and answers are hereby issued in response to the questions of prospective proponents. 
The questions and answers are in no particular order.  
 
Q1: Please confirm if the quantities listed for Items 03.01, 03.02 and 03.03 for both Options 1 and 2 are correct. 
 
A1: The quantities listed are correct.  
 
Q2: Several foundation contractors have indicated the inability to switch to vegetable oil-based hydraulic 
fluids for this project without there being a significant cost. They have cited other municipality and Ministry 
work that have allowed for the use of non-vegetable oil-based hydraulic fluids. Please confirm if, with 
appropriate handling procedures, non-vegetable will be acceptable. 
 
A2: The City will accept the use of standard mineral-based hydraulic fluids, provided that an appropriate spill 
response plan is in-place to immediately address any spills.  
 
Q3: Drawing B2.01 indicates Contractor to "Protect Existing Sidewalk, Benches, Handrail, Slope Etc. Outside 
Work Area From Damage Caused by Construction. Contractor is Responsible to Reinstating Existing Site 
Conditions At Their Own Expense". Upon review of the proximity of the pile cap to the sidewalk and excavation 
slope requirements per WorkSafe BC the section of sidewalk running underneath the benches will require 
removal and reinstatement. Please confirm if this additional 63m2 of sidewalk should be carried under item 
3.02 or if this work will be paid at the submitted Unit Rate. 
 
A3: If removal of the sidewalk underlying the existing benches is required, proponents shall include pricing for 
this work (including costs to reinstate benches, planters, etc.) under Item 3.02. This work will not be paid at the 
submitted unit rate.  

[END OF ADDENDUM] 


